
   

 

November 30, 2023 
Allen Hawker 
G.W. Lisk Company, Inc. 
2 South Street 
Clifton Springs, NY 14432 
 
Re:  Revised Remedial Investigation Report and site Significant Threat 

Determination 
G.W. Lisk, C835026 
Clifton Springs, Ontario County, New York 

 
Mr. Hawker, 

The New York State Department of Environmental Conservation – Division of 
Environmental Remediation (NYSDEC-DER) and New York State Department of Health 
– Bureau of Environmental Exposure Investigation (NYSDOH-BEEI), collectively 
referred to as the Departments, have completed their review of the revised Remedial 
Investigation Report (electronically received/signed on 08/30/2023) as prepared by ERM 
Consulting and Engineering, Inc.  

In accordance with Title 6 of the New York Codes, Rules, and Regulations (6-
NYCRR) part 375-1.6, the Departments have determined that the revised RIR 
substantially addresses the requirements of the Brownfield Cleanup Agreement, and the 
report is hereby approved.  

The Departments are required to determine whether a given site constitutes a 
significant threat to public health and/or the environment no later than 20 days after a 
remedial investigation report is approved. After a review of data collected throughout the 
Remedial Investigation, the Departments determined that the site should be classified 
as a significant threat pursuant to NYCRR part 375-3.7.  

As a result of the significant threat determination, the Departments are authorized 
to select the site’s remedy from the forthcoming Alternatives Analysis Report. The 
remedial investigation report results as well as the Significant Threat Determination were 
communicated to the public in a NYSDEC-DER issued fact sheet on November 22, 
2023. 

 

 

 

 

 



Within 10 days from the date of this letter, please compile the final document with 
this approval as cover and place a copy in the document repository for the site. Please 
contact me at Joshuah.Klier@dec.ny.gov or at (585) 226-5357 to discuss any questions 
or concerns regarding this letter. Thank you for your continued efforts on this project. 

 
Sincerely, 
____________________________ 

Joshuah J. Klier, G.I.T. 
Assistant Geologist | Project Manager 

New York State Department of Environmental Conservation 
Division of Environmental Remediation 

Region 8 Hazardous Waste Remediation 

ec: Tim Daniluk, ERM 
 Stephen Mirabello, ERM 
 Ernie Rossano, ERM 
 Thomas Tuori, HSE Law  
 David Pratt, NYSDEC-DER 
 Adam Morgan, NYSDEC-DER 
 Dudley Loew, NYSDEC-OGC 
 Renata Ockerby, NYSDOH-BEEI 
 Justin Deming, NYSDOH-BEEI 
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